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  We Serve 

SAVE THE DATE 

District  Meeting 

Kingsland 

January 16th and 17th 

Registration  TBA 

First off, many thanks to the Lions of Colorado City for their great hospitality at the 

2nd Cabinet meeting October 17 and 18. Things went very well despite some issues 

with the hotel situation. Secondly, thanks to PID Mike Butler for his visit and in-

spiring words. PID Mike always lights fire in my heart for Lionism. Our organiza-

tion is better with him in it regardless.  

PID Mike reminded us of PIP Ebb Grindstaff’s mission when he was International 

President. With Lions, we not only need to Get ‘Em, but we have to Keep ‘Em . I 

would encourage all Lions clubs to watch who isn’t attending regularly, and to con-

tact those folks and find out why they aren’t attending anymore. I think retention is 

almost (if not more) as important as membership as a whole. If we add two mem-

bers and lose three, what have we really gained?  I sincerely hope we can focus 

there as well as pounding the pavement to find new members. 

I would also encourage all of you to go to lionsclubs.org and set up a my LCI ac-

count. The Lions website is full of information. It’s always encouraging to me to 

see what Lions around the world are doing. Plus, we can register our clubs for the 

Centennial Service Challenge. IP Preston wants to see what kinds of service Lions 

are doing, and I know the Lions of District 2-A1 are doing plenty. He wants to see 

100,000,000 acts of service by 2017. I know our Lions are up to being a big part of 

the challenge. 

Save a spot on your calendars for the Midwinter Conference. 2nd VDG Dave Richi-

son and the Kingsland Lions have a great weekend set up.  

As always, WE SERVE!! 
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PDG Sam Lindsey’s Campaign for International Director needs your club’s help…  

Please have your club officially endorse a fellow Texan to be our next International Director from Texas… 
Thanks! PDG Marshall Twombly/ District Campaign Coordinator 
 

Last year, this district and a lot of other districts worked very hard for months to help get PID 

Mike Butler elected as the next 2nd VP of Lions Clubs International… For whatever reason the 

International Board voted… Not to Elect... As a direct or indirect result of that action Lions In-

ternational did agree to endorse the candidate submitted by Texas for International Director in 

2015. 
 

On Saturday October 18, 2014, during the district’s regularly scheduled Fall cabinet meeting in 

Colorado City, Texas, District 2-A1 members unanimously endorsed and recommended PDG 

Sam Lindsey, a highly qualified candidate, a 40-year Lion from Buffalo, Texas in district 2-X3, 

as Texas’ candidate for International Director.   

 

Today, Monday October 20, 2014, my club San Angelo Downtown unanimously endorsed Li-

on Sam for International Director. My task is to urge each club to follow their district and en-

dorse Lion Sam Lindsey.  He is qualified to serve, has the time, desire, money and energy to 

fulfill all the duties and obligations as an International Director.    
 

I got to know PDG Sam Lindsey and his lovely wife Joyde, when we both served on the same 

Council of Governors in 2006-2007.  Many of you have since got to know him as the 44th 

President of the Texas Lions Camp (2012-2013).  
 

I’ve attached a copy of PDG Sam Lindsey’s campaign brochure. 
 

Now, Lion Sam Lindsey needs your help… I’m asking YOU the clubs of this district to recom-

mend and officially endorse PDG Sam Lindsey for the high office of International Director 

from the great state of Texas...  
 

Attached is a copy of a sample resolution.  To make the process more simple... fill in the 

blanks on the resolution and fax, email or mail it back to me as quickly as reasonable.   
 

On November 1st his District 2-X3 Cabinet Resolution will be presented to the Council of 

Governors at their Fall meeting in Fort Worth, so that he can be placed on the district ballots 

for April/May 2015 voting. All of the ballots from the Districts are canvassed at the State Con-

vention (May 22nd-23rd, College Station) and the results announced. All (46) clubs and (16) 

district endorsements will be hand-delivered by Lion Lindsey. Any candidate who gets the en-

dorsement from their District Cabinet may be placed on the ballot.  As of today, there are no 

other candidates and none are anticipated.  However, other candidates would have the Novem-

ber and February Council of Governors meetings to get on the ballot. 
 

PDG Marshall Twombly 

District 2-A1 Campaign Coordinator 

2732 Harvard, San Angelo, TX 76904 

Fax: 325-656-6194 (Attn: Marshall) 

Email: mtwombly@suddenlink.net 

mailto:mtwombly@suddenlink.net


October 2014                                                               We Serve                                                             Page 3                                                                



October 2014                                                               We Serve                                                             Page 4 



Mid Winter District Meeting 

January 1967 - & -January 2015 

 

The Mid Winter Lions Conference is scheduled to be held in Kingsland 

January 16 & 17 2015. We have adopted a goal of having all 46 clubs in our 

District represented in Kingsland for this conference. The Mid Winter meeting 

was also held in Kingsland in 1967, 48 years ago. The Kingsland Lions Club 

was only 6 years old when the conference took place and the meeting was held 

on Saturday and Sunday back then. We have no members remaining from 1967 

but we do still have 3 members from the 1970's, a 1973, 1974, & 1978 member 

two of whom are still very active in the club. It is interesting having them share 

with the current members what the Lions Club was like back then, their social 

and fund raising activities as well as community service, and how the weekly 

meeting were arranged. We also have photo albums going back to the 1960's. It 

is important that both as individuals, as Clubs, and as a District we understand 

our history and what we have meant to our communities over the years so we 

can continue that legacy. 

The other amazing thing about the 1967 meeting - 230 lions attended. 

Wouldn't that be a wonderful target to duplicate in 2015. If each club brought 5 

members we would have 230 Lions in Kingsland in 2015.  

We can do it.  

2d VDG Dave Richison 
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             Midland   

                  West Side Lions Club 
                         

                               Home Club of PDG 

                 Robert (Bob) Edwards 

                Proudly Supports  

 The District 2-A1  Leadership Team 
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Acuna Eye Clinic 

Al Owen 

6404 Spy Glass 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-7141 

Cell 325-650-2013 

azowen@verizon.net 

Alert Chairperson 

Mark Brown 

PO Box 623 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-942-8850 

Cell 325-245-6613 

rnatxf@gmail.com 

Chaplain 

Don Davis 

Home 325-378-2401 

Cell 325-4287102 

ndavis54@verizon.net 

Conventions 

Susan & Pat Callahan  

5229 North Bentwood 
San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-949-8372 

patsue@gmail.com 

Diabetes Awareness 

Brigitte Rogers 

120 Deerwood Dr. 

Sonora, TX 

Home 325-387-2309 

6200gr@gmail.com 

Global Leadership 

Roy Landry 

3010 Briargrove Ln. 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-949-5151 

Cell 806-433-2961 

landrys@aol.com 

Global Membership 

Carole  Brown 

P O Box 623 

San Angelo, TX 76902 

Home 325-942-8850 

carolecb9@gmail.com 

Historian 

Helen Wilde 

3209 Southland Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 76904 

Home  325-942-6647 

Cell 325-277-4758 

hmjwilde@suddenlink.com 

          San Angelo  

                 North By Northwest 

      Lions Club  

               Supports  

District Governor John Gammill 

Like us on Facebook @ North by Northwest Lions 

         San Angelo West Side 

 Lions Club 

 Supports    
   

  District Governor John Gammill  

and the 2-A1 Leadership Team 

Lions from left to right: John Overstreet, Teresa Gray, Jerilyn Risling, Boss 
Lion Jim Chapman (w/o vest 'cause it was very hot that morning). 

There were several hundred pre-K through 5th grade students having 
their annual eye and hearing screening at Packsaddle Elementary 
School, Kingsland, TX.   
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   CCE Tom Blase 

  and Lion Sherrilyn 
                           

                                  Support  
 

 District Governor John Gammill 
 

 

 

 

 
 

EVERETT J, “EBB” GRINDSTAFF    

                                           P. O.  BOX 369 

                     Ballinger, TX 76821 

PAST INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT             B: 325-365-3515                                                                                      

THE INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION           R: 325-365-2400                    

Leader Dog 

Brigitte Rogers 

120 Deerwood Dr 

Sonora, TX 

Home 325-387-2309 

bjb@sonoratx.net 

Leo Chairperson 

Rick Phelps 

PO Box 473 

Bangs, TX 

Cell 325-203-0686 

Lionnricphelps@gmail.com 

LCIF 

Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-8894 

Cell 325-234-2803 

joyced2@suddenlink.net 

Long Range Planning 

Lee Sigler 

126 Allen 

Early, TX 

Home 325-643-4820 

Cell 325-647-0481 

leesigler@verizon.net 

Opportunities for Youth 

PDG Marshall Twombly 

2732 Harvard 

San Angelo, TX 76904  

Home 325-944-3677 

mtwombly@suddenlink.net 

Parliamentarian 

Jim Wilks 

One West Broadway 

Sweetwater, TX 

Home 325-235-8383 

Cell 325-370-6872 

jlwilks@sbcglobal.net 

Peace Poster 

Scott Patterson 

8313 W. Grape Creek 

San Angelo, TX 76901 

Sight Preservation 

Lee Sigler 

126 Allen 

Early, TX 

Home 325-646-4820 

Cell 325-647-0481 

leesigler@verizon.net 

Kingsland’s Lions Club Recycle Day 

15 Lions participated in the annual Llano county recycle project on 
10/18/2014.. We took in thousands of old tires, dozens of old mattresses, 
gallons of paint and oil, discarded appliances, and hundreds of discarded 
electronic equipment all from Llano County. 
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           PDG Joyce Downie  

              and husband                       

   Lion Ron            
 

          Support  
 

District 2-A1 Governor John Gammill 

    and his 2013-2014 Cabinet 

        PDG Melvin Felch                    

 (2003-2004) 
                     Brownwood, TX 76801 

       PDG Melvin and Mary Beth Felch 

            Support        

District Governor  John Gammill 

   325-646-5263 sawdust18@verizon.net 

Tail-Twister 

Stephanie Subia 

4018 Monty Dr. 

Midland, TX 79703 

Texas Lions Camp North 

Charles (Chuck) Henicke 

Kingsland Lions Club 

325-247-6828 

c.shenicke@verizon.net 

Texas Lions Camp South 

Bill Holubec 

2717 Vista Del Arroyo 

San Angelo, TX 76904 

Home 325-944-0483 
 

TLERC 

Lee Sigler 

126 Allen 

Early, TX 

Home 325-646-4820 

Cell 325-647-0481 

leesigler@verizon.net 

Texas Lions Foundation 

Melvin Felch 

2008 10th St. 

Brownwood, TX 

Home 325-646-5263 

Cell 325-642-4410 

sawdust118@verizon.net 

World Services for the Blind 

Ray Farve 

410 S. Bishop 

San Angelo, TX 

Home  325-340-6563 

kubuck@suddenlink.net 

Youth Exchange 

Mark Singh 

5408 Hillcrest 

Midland, TX  

Home 432-694-0147 

Cell 432-687-5424 

mmsingh@suddenlink.net 

Webmaster  

Wynn Auston 
 

Home 325-651-4102 
 

Wynn@wcc.net 

                          The Kingsland Lions Club 

    50 Years and Growing 

 Supports 

2nd VDG Lion Dave Richson  

And the DG Team 

District Meeting Dates 

 

January 16-17 2015, (Mid-Winter) Kingsland 

 

April 17-18 2015, (District Convention) Midland 

mailto:c.shenicke@verizon.net


THE INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF LIONS CLUBS 

300 W 22ND STREET OAK BROOK, ILLINOIS 60523-8842 USA 

TELEPHONE:  630/571-5466 FAX NO: 630/571-1683 

  

October 28, 2014 

Dear Cabinet Treasurer, 

Please review the information and resources online at:     

http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/common/pdfs/dg_checklist.pdf.  Feel free to refer to it in your communications to club offic-

ers.  We want to ensure the district team and club officers have the most up to date information that may assist in efforts to grow 

and maintain current club balances.  Your assistance is very important in reinforcing the importance of paying all club balances 

on a regular and timely basis, updating membership, and reviewing updates on line.   

Please feel free to contact Accounts Receivable and Club Account Services for assistance.   

Best regards, 

Melinda Plott 

Accounts Receivable and Club Account Services Manager 

Melinda.plott@lionsclubs.org 

Payment receipt concerns:        accountsreceivable@lionsclubs.org  630-203-3810 

Billing and club account status: membershipbilling@lionsclubs.org  630-203-3820 
On line registration and payment:   www.lionsclubs.org  click MyLCI/Submit Reports 

See DG Checklist next page. 
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DG 

John Gammill 

P.O. Box 1822 

Mason, TX 76856 

Home  325-347-1706 

Cell   347-2806 
masonlion1972@gmail.com 

1st VDG 

A J Dolle 

P.O. Box 1069 

Eden, TX 76837 

Cell  325-456-1008 

edenecho@wcc.net 

2nd VDG 

Dave Richison 

 

 

325-388-2091 

richison2@281.com 

Cabinet Secretary 

Rachel “Randi” Rivaro 

3518 Shady Hill 

San Angelo, TX 76904 

Home 325-277-7082 

Randirivero@gmail.com 

Cabinet Treasurer 

PDG Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-8894 

Cell 325-234-2803 

Joyced2@suddenlink.net 

tel:630%2F571-5466
tel:630%2F571-1683
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/common/pdfs/dg_checklist.pdf
mailto:Melinda.plott@lionsclubs.org
mailto:accountsreceivable@lionsclubs.org
tel:630-203-3810
mailto:membershipbilling@lionsclubs.org
tel:630-203-3820
http://www.lionsclubs.org
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Zone 1 Chairperson 

Armando Subia Sr. 

A_subia49@gmail.com 

Zone 2 Chairperson Zone 3 Chairperson 

Rick Phelps 

Zone 4 Chairperson 

Joel Kuykendall  

southwesterlion2011@gmail.com 

Zone 5 Chairperson Zone 6 Chairperson 

Larry Walker 

larry.e.walker45 

@gmail.com 
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TLERC News 

It is said that change is necessary for progress. We are making changes in the way we store 

Glasses while we are waiting to process them. There are times when glasses come in faster 

than they go out. We now store boxed glasses outside on a concrete slab. Cardboard invites 

termites and does not hold up to Midland weather. After glasses are received they will be 

stored outside in 55 gallon drums with tops removed on pallets.  

 

The barrels will have drain holes with four barrels to a pallet. The barrels are strong enough 

we will be able to stack another loaded pallet on top of them. We received our first load of 

barrels from ADAMS EXTRACT AND SPICES located in Gonzales.  

 

They will continue to supply us with barrels as they use them. Please remember this great 

Company when you need products. UNIFIRST (uniform rental) from Austin will also provide 

us with barrels as they use them. 

 

B-GREENER CLEANERS has provided us with 2-325 gallon totes and 2-525 gallon totes 

with which we can store glasses in. Southwestern Motor Transport has been with us for 

Over a year now shipping glasses and supplies; saving the center and Lions Clubs countless 

dollars that we can use to continue our services to others. We are extremely grateful to all our 

Partners.  

 

Become familiar with the business in your community. Ask their help in putting a fund raiser 

or project together. The Buda Club got a savings and loan to sponsor a breakfast. The opportu-

nities are there, all you have to do is ask. 

 

TLERC life memberships are available. We need to pay for the bunkhouse-donations accept-

ed. We have different awards that you can honor your hardworking Lions with. I am also 

available 

to do programs for you. 

 

I leave with a quote by Johann Paul Richter- “Do not wait for extraordinary circumstances to 

do good;  

 

TRY TO USE ORDINARY SITUATIONS.” 

Ron Knott 
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District 2-A1 Newsletter and Directory Sponsors  

The District needs your support for 2014-2015  
 

Be A Team Player by showing your support for the District Governor Team 

Elect and District 2-A1 by advertising in the 2014-2015 District publications.  

We need your support as much as ever and July more so.  

Please purchase you space as soon as possible by completing this form and 

sending it with your check to our District Treasurer: PDG Lion Joyce Down-

ie, 115 Churchill Blvd, San Angelo, Texas 76903.  

 

Business Card Size: $50  

Double Business Card Size: $100  

Quadruple Business Card Size: $150  

Name (if a Club also give the contact name):  

Address: Email address:  

Phone #’s:  

Text/logos, etc. on ad: (or, if you would like, include a copy of your card/

add, as you would like it to appear) 
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